The attached summarizes the current Departmental positions

concerning the change from stainless steel to standard steel on

the Model 700BDL .17 Remington.

Please signify your approval or comments opposite your

name. These comments will be given at the next meeting of the

Operations Committee.

/
i

) 15%/// q:;z

., G. Williams

E. Hooton, Jfﬁ

St by 1TV

J. P. Glast] 4

=

——g

- —

o .
= e LT

E. F. Barrett

PHH:b
Attach.

CONFIDENTIAL-SUBJECT TO PROTECTIVE ORDER

KINZER V. REMINGTON

Comments

sppirvel

C.6. Linbde

S eZop et C

Ll zeilas

?

7

el lle > CTefT T

4

R2510486



MODEL 700BDL .17 REMINGTON CALIRBRER

Production .o

We recommend that the barrel specification for the Model 700BDL
.17 Remington be changed from stainless steel to standard steel.
{(See attached letter)

Research & Development

We are currently conducting accuracy tests of the Model 700BDL
in .17 Remington caliber. Five guns with stainless steel barrels

and five guns with standard steel barrels are involved in the test.
The results are as follows:

5-gun Test 2-qun Test
Ifczuracy* at indicated New 500 rds. 1000 r@s. 1500 rds.
barrel life
ttainless Steel 1.22" 1.25" 2.13¢ 2.48"
standard Steel 1.01" .96" 1.33" 1.727

*

avrage of three, five-shot groups.
Barrel oooled after 20 rds; barrel
cicaned after 100 rds.

It is the R&D recommendation that the barrel specification for
the Model 700BDL .17 Remington be changed from stainless steel to
standard stecel.

Marke! ing

We support the recommended change fram stainless steel to
standard steel in the Model 700BDL .17 Remington. Ytrom the intro-
duction of this yun in 1971 until now, we have not made claims in
any catalog, catalog page or consumer advertising that the qun
feotured a stainless steel barrel. We therefore do not anticipate
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any adverse trade or consumer reacticn to this change. No
announcement will be made of this change; no changes will be
made in order number.

we feel that stainless steel technology will play an in-
creasingly important role in the future of longarms. We have
scon the impact stainless steel has had on the handgun industry.
Fuger is successful with their stainless steel Min-14 and is
rumored to be working on a stainless steel Model 10/22. To
maintain our prominent position in the industry, Remington will
be requived to offer stainless steel firearms in the future,
wWhile at the same time supporting this request to drop the only
stainless steel hunting gun in our line, we want to reaffirm our

position and stress the importance of stainless steel technology
in the future.

Approval for this change in barrel steel is requested.

Pilolmberg:b
7/6/81
Attachment

CONFIDENTIAL-SUBJECT TO PROTECTIVE ORDER
KINZER V. REMINGTON

R2510488



